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Saturday, April 04, 2020

PRESS STATEMENT ON ALLEGED HARASSMENT AND BRUTALITY OF MEDIA WORKERS BY SECURITY DURING COVERAGE 0F COVID-19
The Media Council of Uganda has learnt that a number of journalists form Vision Group, Nation Media Group and Next Media were allegedly attacked and beaten by security agencies in different parts of the country as they returned home from work in the evening of Thursday, 2nd April 2020.  
H. E. President Yoweri Museveni has already declared the media as essential in the fight against COVID-19 by informing, sensitizing and updating the country on the disease. It is imperative therefore that the media practitioners be given all necessary support and assistance from all stakeholders, including security agencies. 
Without that support it will be difficult for many of them to print newspapers or carry out night broadcasts, including live coverage of presidential addresses which start and end during the curfew hours of 7:00pm to 6:30:00am.  The well-intended measures of the lockdown and positive contribution by the media will, therefore, not yield good results. 

The Ministry of Works and Transport has issued stickers for vehicles carrying media staff on official duty. The Media Council is preparing press tags to be issued for easy identification of all journalists during their field coverage of COVID-19. 
As the country observes the directives of H.E the President and the Ministry of Health in combating COVID 19, the Council appeals against harassment of the media practitioners who are executing their duties within the guidelines issued by H. E. the President, the Ministry of Health and Security from time to time. The Council further appeals to security agencies to address the issues surrounding the rights and freedoms of the media during the curfew hours.
Paulo Ekochu
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